Starlight Ranch Mobile Homeowners’ Association
Monthly Board of Directors Meeting
May 8, 2019

Call to Order
Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors monthly meeting was held on Wednesday, May 8, 2019 at the front clubhouse. President Curt Delong welcomed everyone and opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m. All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was taken, and the board members present were Curt Delong-President, Laurie Lyons-Vice President, Linda Van Meter-Secretary, Dawn Hughes-Director and Georgia Moffat-Treasurer was also present. Denise Koplar-Director was absent without excuse and Bruce Halverson-Director was absent with excuse.

Approval of April 10, 2019 Board Meeting Minutes
Linda read the minutes for the board meeting held on April 10, 2019. A motion was made by Laurie to accept the minutes as read, with second for approval by Dawn. All in favor, motion carried. 

Treasurer Report
Georgia read the Treasurer Report for April 2019. All account balances were read. The total was $23,510.43. A motion was made by Laurie to accept the Treasurer Report as read with second for approval by Linda. All in favor, motion carried.  

Activities Committee Report
Laurie went over the activities for June. The activities planned for June are: Ice Cream Social, Movie & Pizza, Craft’s every other Monday, Father’s Day dinner on June 15th, Town Hall Meeting on June 22nd and Community Brunch 11:00 AM on June 29th. The total budget for June activities is $546.00. A motion was made by Linda to accept the activities report as read, with second for approval by Dawn. All in favor, motion carried.

Agenda discussions
The board of director’s held an emergency phone meeting on May 3rd to approve a budget for legal costs. The approval for $30.00 for courthouse parking was tabled for a later meeting. Georgia stated that the $300.00 borrowed from the Operations account was reimbursed. 

Member discussions
Members attending the board meeting discussed letters received from management about repairs, cleaning and yard work they are required to complete. Members were informed by the board that receiving these was a good sign that management was acting at last to bring our community back to where it should be. Members should make every effort to comply with what the notices require of them.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]The President informed the members in attendance that evictions letters have been sent by management to those underage residents that are living in our age restricted community. However, the eviction process is lengthy process and we will need to be patient as the legal steps are taken.

There was discussing regarding dogs barking all night and too many feral cats being a nuisance. Phone numbers were given to them for spay and release cat rescue and the Orange County Animal Shelter. 

Some homeowners complained about their property being damaged by the lawn mowers and by the plumbing company. Members were advised to inform the manager of the lawn mowing company directly about any complaint they have. The person whose home was damaged by A Better Plumber will need to continue to deal directly with the company and ELS corporate office on her own.

Members are still having issues with water pressure in various areas of the community. The President advised them to complete a comment form and, as we have told them many times, to get a signed and dated copy to give to Georgia Moffat for each issue. That is the only way the HOA and ELS management can deal with your issues. Georgia follows up each month with management regarding unresolved issues. 

A resident called Rattlesnake Security to have a vehicle towed and was told they had to call the office. When a call was made to the office the resident was told to call Rattlesnake Security. HOA will address this at the next quarterly meeting with ELS.





























The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.

